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Decision 5/2023

WORKGROUP FOR

THE DEFINITION OF ASSESSMENT CRITERIA

IN INTEGRATED MEDICAL MASTER’S DEGREES

The A3ESManagement Board establishes that there must be a set of specific criteria for

the teaching of basic medical education study programmes (integrated medical master’s

degrees). This type of criteria exists in several countries of the European Higher

Education Area for the assessment of study programmes that qualify for the medical

doctor profession. The A3ES Management Board has contacted the President of the

Portuguese Medical Schools, the Head of the Medical Association, the President of the

National Medical Academy, as well as the Minister for Health, on the pertinence of

creating a workgroup for the definition of the above-mentioned criteria. The following

personalities have accepted the invitation to integrate this workgroup:

- Professor Jorge Soares, Lisbon Academy for Science, member of External

Assessment Teams for A3ES

- Professor Altamiro Costa Pereira, Dean of the Faculty of Medicine of the

University of Porto

- Professor António CarlosMegre Eugénio Sarmento, from the São João University

Hospital Centre, representing the Ministry for Health

- Professor Carlos Robalo Cordeiro, Dean of the Faculty of Medicine of the

University of Coimbra

- Professor Idalina Beirão, of the Abel Salazar Biomedical Sciences Institute / Santo

António University Hospital Centre, representing the Medical Association

- Professor João Eurico Cabral da Fonseca, Head of the Lisbon School of Medicine

of the University of Lisbon

Lisbon, 27 July 2023

The President of the Management Board

João Guerreiro


